
IDLEWILD PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
TW@I Session Minutes

June 17, 2024, 5:30 PM (Via Zoom)
For TW@I

Rev. Powers opened the meeting with prayer at 5:30. Quorum was determined.

The clerk reminded the Session of the minutes, correspondence, and statistical reports included
in the agenda.

Rev. Powers reported that Joshua Narcisse is back in town and holding up as well as can be
expected after the death of his wife Kay. The Personnel Committee is committed to supporting
him as he returns. Rev. Powers reported attendance in worship continues to be good and the
summer series will continue through the first week of August.
Rev. Veazey reported that Outreach Ministry through No Longers Strangers is beginning to form
another good neighbor team that will hopefully be complete by the fall. Melissa Peeler is leading
this work and anyone who is interested in joining the team or helping in others ways can contact
her or reach out to Rev. Veazey.
Rev. Gale reminded us that the Adult Formation begins at 8:45 on Sundays and encouraged
Elders to attend and invite others.

Budget and Finance pointed out that the church had a good month of collections and we are in
the black, he reminded us that the summer months tend to be slow for incoming pledges. On the
expense side he noted that House and Properties had to cut down a damaged oak tree that fell on
the playground.

The consent agenda was approved (a copy of which is found below):

Consent Agent for May 15, 2024 Session

Clerk
The Clerk of Session moves:
Action Item CoS1
The approval of the Minutes from the Stated Meeting on May 15, 2024

NEW BUSINESS
Kirk Bobo as Chair of House and Properties gave a brief history of our relationship with the
Samaritan Counseling Center. A sub-committee for the purpose of thinking through exactly the
relationship between Idlewild and the Samaritan Counseling Center was approved. The Session
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voted to create a sub-committee consisting of Rev. Veazey as the staff liaison plus Steve Berger,
Amanda Ray and Jenny Haddad as Idlewild members to address this relationship.

Once all business was concluded, a motion was made to adjourn. The motion passed
unanimously. The meeting was closed in prayer at 7:45 PM.
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